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By email: fyi-request-27420-57b5b5b5@requests.fyi.org.nz

Tena koe TK

| refer to your request for information dated 27 June 2024 made under the Official Information Act
1982 (the Act). You have requested:

“I am making an OIA request for a spreadsheet or document containing the top 280
confirmed individual-level grade averages across the HSFY semester 1 papers for 2024 -
domestic students only. This includes the papers HUBS 191, CELS191, PHSI191, and
CHEMT191. This need not contain further data other than their overall grade averages. | am
asking for the specific grade percentage, not merely the grade letter.”

The grade and mark distributions for the Semester 12024 HSFY papers have not been finalised yet
as the final grades for some domestic students have not been confirmed. Therefore, we are unable
to provide you with the top 280 confirmed individual-level grade averages across the Semester 1
2024 HSFY papers, as some of these may still have unconfirmed grades. On that basis, we decline
your request pursuant to section 18(g) of the Act, as the information requested is not held by the
University as at today’s date. We would be happy to consider a new request from you at a later date
if you still wish to receive this information.

If you are not satisfied with our response to your information request, section 28(3) of the Act
provides you with the right to ask an Ombudsman to investigate and review this response. However,
we would welcome the opportunity to discuss any concerns with you first.

Nga mihi
e A —
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Official Information and Compliance Coordinator

Office of the Registrar and Secretary to the Council

Office of the Registrar and Secretary to the Council | Te Tari o Te Pouroki me te Kaituhi ki te Kaunihera
PO Box 56, Dunedin 9054, New Zealand

oia@otago.ac.nz

otago.ac.nz


mailto:xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxx.xxx.xxx.xx

